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Agenda Item Summary

File #: 25-00212 Agenda Date: 3/17/2025

Agenda Item Name:
SR 24/Archer Road - Current and Future Improvements

Presenter:
Jeffrey Hays, Director, Alachua County Growth Management

Description:

1) Regarding the SR24 Archer Road CURRENT Left Turn Lane project details and purpose:
A current FDOT project is underway to add left turn lanes on SR 24 (Archer Road) at SW 143 St and
SW 111™ Terrace (Project ID: 449844-2). Work began on this 3.14-mile project on 01/06/2025 and is
anticipated to be complete by 07/09/2025. The construction contract was for $3,474,370.

2) Regarding the SR24 Archer Road 4-LANING FUTURE MTPO project:
The County is currently conducting a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study to evaluate
the 4-laning of Archer Road from Tower Road (75™ Street) to Parker Road (122" Street). Alachua
County executed an agreement with FDOT to serve as the Local Agency Program (LAP) coordinator
for the $2,250,000 funding of the PD&E study which is a required initial step for any FDOT funded
project. Alachua County will engage a subcontractor to develop the PD&E Study within the FDOT
guidelines. Attached is additional background information regarding efforts related to 4-laning SR24
from 75 Street to 122" St.

Recommended Action:
N/A: Discussion Item

Prior Board Motions:
1) Regarding the SR24 Archer Road CURRENT Lane widening project details and purpose:
e N/A, thisis a FDOT, not Alachua County BOCC, project
2) Regarding the SR24 Archer Road 4-LANING FUTURE MTPO project:

e Adopt Ordinance 2023-20 (Adopting Chapter 365. — Mobility Fee), November 14, 2023

e Approve transmittal of proposed Comprehensive Plan amendment Z24-000010 to the
State Land Planning Agency and other agencies for review and comment in accordance
with Section 163.3184, Florida Statutes, 1/14/2025

Fiscal Note:

1) The SR24 Archer Road CURRENT Lane widening project was awarded for $3,474,370.
2) The SR24 Archer Road 4-LANING FUTURE MTPO project has received $2,250,000 in funding
from a Legislative Appropriation for the purposes of completing a PD&E Study. The County will
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engage and manage a subcontractor through a Local Area Programs (LAP) Agreement with
FDOT. This project is budgeted in the FDOT Grant Fund in account 329.79.7910.541.63.99 with
the account description of infrastructure.

Strategic Guide:
Public Safety, Infrastructure

Background:

1) Regarding the SR24 Archer Road CURRENT Left Turn Lane project details and purpose:
A current FDOT project is underway to add left turn lanes on SR 24 (Archer Road) at SW 143 St and
SW 111" Terrace (Project ID: 449844-2). Work began on this 3.14-mile project on 01/06/2025 and is
anticipated to be complete by 07/09/2025. The construction contract was for $3,474,370.

2) Regarding the SR24 Archer Road 4-LANING FUTURE MTPO project:
The County is currently conducting a Project Development and Environment (PD&E) study to evaluate
the 4-laning of Archer Road from Tower Road (75™ Street) to Parker Road (122" Street). Alachua
County executed an agreement with FDOT to serve as the Local Agency Program (LAP) coordinator
for the $2,250,000 funding of the PD&E study which is a required initial step for any FDOT funded
project. Alachua County will engage a subcontractor to develop the PD&E Study within the FDOT

guidelines. Attached is additional background information regarding efforts related to 4-laning SR24
from 75 Street to 122" St.
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